F E 76 South Main Street
FirstEnergy, et e

1-800-646-0400

May 9, 2019
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal
Docketing Division
The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Wood County 138 kV Transmission Line
Reinforcement Project
Case No. 18-1335-EL-BTX

Dear Ms. McNeal,

This letter provides supplemental information to the Board concerning the construction of
the Wood County 138 kV Transmission Line Reinforcement Project, Case No. 18-1335-EL-
BTX. At the time of filing, a conductor type of 556.5 kemil 26/7 ACSR was proposed.
Subsequent to the initial filing, ATSI updated its internal standards and conductor type to 795
kemil 26/7 ACSR is now proposed for the Project. This change in conductor does not
substantially alter any aspect nor increase the expected impacts of the Project.

Should the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or discussion of this
submittal, please contact me at (330) 384-2526.

Sincerely,

S e

Scott M. Humphrys

Transmission Siting Supervisor

Energy Delivery Transmission and Substation
Design

FirstEnergy Service Company

cc: J. O’Dell
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